MINUTES of the Parish Council Meeting held in the Windmill Room on Monday 3 November 2008 at 7.30pm.
Mr T Lidstone-Scott chaired the meeting with Councillors: J. Johnson, 

R. Hunt, P. Bell, I. Summons, M. Crowe and District Councillor Robin Combe.
Apologies were received from Mrs J. Marchant.
The Minutes of the meetings held on 22 September 2008 and 13 October were approved and signed.
Matters Arising from 22 September 2008 
Horse Pyghtle – the Chairman informed the meeting that an inspection had been carried out by Gerry Barnes of Norfolk County Council Environment section who declared the land good for a project.
Poors Allotment Trust – The Parish Council’s role is to nominate two Trustees as and when required.  The Trust – a registered charity – is responsible for managing and allocating funds from the income of Windmill Farm which, in the 17th century was left in trust to provide for the poor of the Parish.
Planning Decision
Erection of two-storey dwelling at The Paddocks, Holt Road – Approval of reserved matters following outline permission for development.
Erection of porch & first floor extension at Meads Folly, Foulsham Road – permission for development.

Parish Plan
Tim Lidstone-Scott informed the meeting that he had been approached by a resident from the Holt Road to ask if they would speak to residents from that part of the village to seek support for the Community Speed Watch scheme.
Finance

a) Parish Precept 2009-2010 – This will remain the same as 2008-2009.     The form was duly signed and witnessed by members of the Parish Council.
b) Surveyors Allotment.  The Clerk to write to North Norfolk District Council for payment of this rent and to contact Graham Larter.
c) Audit Commission – Invoice for £58.75 payment for Accounts 2008/2009.  Proposed P. Bell seconded R. Hunt.

d) David Gedge for repairs to the Parish Notice Board £390.21.  Proposed 
J. Johnson seconded M. Crowe.  The Clerk will send a letter of thanks for the works carried out.  The Chairman stated that the edging board on the road side standing area had been removed for safety reasons.

e) Clerks half yearly invoice proposed P. Bell seconded J. Johnson.

f)  Remittance Advice from North Norfolk District Council for 2nd Precept payment of £1037.50.

Half yearly accounts were agreed.  Proposed M. Crowe seconded R. Hunt.

Correspondence
NNDC – Full Council Minutes

A letter of thanks was received from Rev. Veronica Wilson for the donation towards the upkeep of Wood Norton church yard.  This donation will be reviewed annually.

The Camping and Caravan Club regarding Four Acre Farm, Holt Road.  

A courtesy letter had been sent to NNDC and copied to the Parish Council from the Camping and Caravan Club.  The Club has an Exemption Certificate which enables it to grant permission to land owners to provide caravan and camping sites to hold up to a maximum of 5 caravans.  Neither NNDC nor the Parish Council can object but both will be writing to the CCC to point out that there is no dwelling currently attached to the land and that under the Local Development Framework no dwelling will be given permission.

Any Other Business. 
Village Sign – Following the Risk Assessment the seat and upright needs some attention.  
The meeting closed at 9.00pm.

Date of next meeting – 15 December 2008 7.30pm at the Village Hall 
Chairman





Date
www.eoe.xarg.co.uk/woodnorton

PAGE  
1

